
Noyo Harbor District 

Found Vessel Policy 

Any vessel that is found in a slip is subject to the Noyo Harbor District’s found vessel policy. This includes 

but is not limited to vessels that have overstayed the length of their reservation, vessels that occupy a 

slip without permission from the Harbor Office, and vessels that are not the vessel on record with the 

Harbor Office. For the purposes of this policy the vessel on record is the vessel(s) identified on the lease 

agreement between the Harbor District and the slip holder. 

For vessels that overstay reservations: The 1st time the vessel is found a $50 fee will be added to the 

boater’s account in addition to the monthly rate for that slip. If the vessel remains in the slip 30 days, or 

one month past that initial overstay a $100 fee will be added to the boater’s account for each 30 period 

in which the boater overstayed their reservation, in addition to the monthly slip fees.  After 3 months the 

Harbor Office will place a lien on the vessel and sell the vessel at a public auction. All late fees will also 

apply. 

For vessels that enter a slip without a reservation, permission or slip assignment or are not the vessel on 

record for that slip a fee of $50 will be placed onto the boaters account each night that the vessel is in 

the slip, in addition to the normal slip rental. All late fees will also apply.  

Slip holders do not have permission to sublet their slips.   

 

 


